
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. ● Lacey, Washington 98503 

P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 
(360) 664-1160 ● TTY 1-800-833-6384 or 711

January 20, 2022 

Amanda Maxwell, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
P. O. Box 47250  
Olympia, Washington  98504-7250 

RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Cascade Natural Gas Corporation, 
Docket UG-152286 

Dear Amanda Maxwell:  

On July 7, 2016, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) entered 
Order 04 Final Order Approving Settlment Agreement (Order 04 )in the above-referenced 
docket. Order 04, among other things, required Cascade Natural Gas Corporation (Cascade) to 
file an annual report with the  Commission each year regarding the Company’s Washington 
Energy Assistance Fund (WEAF) program by January 15 of each year. 

On January 10, 2022,  Cascade filed with the Commission its 2020-2021 annual WEAF report. 
The Company’s Report provides information about the annual budget, actual program cost, 
reimbursement for Community Action Agencys’ (CAA) program delivery cost, and Cascade’s 
administrative costs for WEAF.   

Commission Staff (Staff) reviewed the compliance filing provided by Cascade dated January 10, 
2022 and finds that it contains sufficient detail with respect to the annual budget, actual program 
cost, reimbursement for CAA’s program delivery cost, and Cascade’s administrative costs for 
WEAF.  Therefore, Staff believes that the filing complies with the Commission’s Order 04, 
entered July 7, 2016. 

Sincerely, 

Molly Brewer 
Regulatory Analyst 
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